Julie Wills	Mon, Nov 9, 4:24 PM (21 hours ago)
to me	neure age,
To Whom it May Concern:	

We are residents at the corner of London and Carlisle Streets, close to Rogers Road. Our home faces Carlisle Street.

We understand that Vandyk is proposing townhouse units which are expected to enter in and out of the new development onto Carlisle only and not onto the Elgin – the main street.

The traffic on Carlisle is extremely busy as it is a through street in our "quiet" neighborhood. The traffic already speeds along Carlisle and many near misses have occurred at the corner of our streets and that of Prince of Wales before you even reach the stop sign at Rogers Road. More traffic being sent onto Carlisle is not safe for the residents.

Having an exit onto Carlisle will cause more car exhaust, more noise, far more traffic which is not safe for the residents who reside in this neighborhood. The neighborhood consists of a lovely mix of young families, semi-retired and retired people. The exit should be in and out of Elgin! There should be no further disruption to the neighborhood with the added traffic, noise and air pollution caused by more vehicles. The health and safety issues are a grave concern to us!

We would attend the meetings in person but due to COVID-19 we feel it is not safe to. Feel free to contact us at any time.

David and Julie Wills